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Thank you, Mister President.

We thank the distinguished delegation of the Philippines for its national report and presentation.

Italy recognizes the steps undertaken by the Philippines in order to advance gender equality and women and girls’ rights, as well as to prevent and combat discrimination and violence against them, such as the adoption of the 2019 “Safe Spaces” Act and the 2021 Act criminalizing child marriages.

Italy seizes this opportunity to offer the Philippines the following recommendations:

· Ensure a safe and enabling environment for civil society and ensure freedom of expression, association and peaceful assembly, and media freedom;
· Ratify the International Convention for the Protection of all Persons from Enforced Disappearance;
· Further strengthen the measures to protect the rights of children. Prevent and combat all forms of violence and abuse against them.  

We wish the Philippines a successful review.

I thank you.  
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